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Universal Periodic Review of GERMANY, 25 April 2013

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of Germany headed by ……………………………..  We thank Germany for their report, prepared in tight cooperation with civil society and various other stakeholders, and for the additional information provided. 

We recognize that respect for and development of human rights are a key priority for the federal government of Germany and are accordingly reflected in all its policy areas.

Since the last review, Germany has made progress in many human rights areas and implemented most of recommendations.  Estonia would like to highlight the withdrawal of all reservations by Germany to the Convention on the Rights of the Child, and the entering into force of the Optional Protocol on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography.  We would like to further encourage Germany to implement the withdrawals of the reservations. 

Estonia very warmly welcomes the efforts of Germany in the area of gender equality and women’s rights, including the adoption of German National Action Plan on the Implementation of the UNSCR 1325. 

Estonia would like to offer the following two recommendations for consideration:
- to harmonize the immigration legislation in accordance with the Convention on the Rights of the Child; 

- to take further steps in fighting against domestic violence, including by raising public awareness.

Finally, Estonia very warmly notes the active support and assistance of Germany in the implementation of the ICC’s mandate.

Thank you!

